Great Spruce Head Island
Sunset, Maine
04683

22 July 1968

Mre Co William Simmens, Secretary
San Francisce Bay Chapter

Sierra Club

San Francisce, California

Dear Mr. Simmons:

I totally disagree with the cenclusiens and intent
of thereselutien adeopted by the Exscutive Committss of the San
Francisce Bay Chapter of the Sierra Club concerning the letter
that 1 signed te the Pacific Gas & Electric Company about Diable
Canyan. I cannet assent te the Executive Committee's request that I
medify ths effectivensss of the letter by writing P. G. & E. that
it was nat an official act of the Beard, There is ne ambiguity en
that peint. The letter did net purpert te be official, it expressed
only the independent position ef eight directers. OSince they are
a majority of the Board the letter was sent in the expectation of
similar official actieon by the Board at its noxt meeting., It
was considered advisable te alert P. G. & £. te such impending
actien in the hepe, hewsver slight, that it would revise its plans
before further destructien is caused at Disbla Canyen,

The Diable Canyen referendum, which felleswed the HDoeard
of Dirsctors reselutien, was presented as a cheice between twe
areas, and so was a compremise with industry and a retreat by con-
servatien. The Sierra Club should never be a party te a conventien
that lessens wildness. I believe that reversal of the Diable Canyen
resolutien is essential te bring the pesitisn of the Beerd inte
conasistency with the purposes of the Sierra Club., It may be toe
late te prevent the destruction of Diable Canyen, nevertheless
everything pessible should be dens to save what remaing of the wild
shoeres of the United States from development or pre-emtien by industry.

To compremise with private intersst and industry will
save no wild areas; it will enly lead to their gradual less. Industiry
is net cencerned to preserve censervatien values; its cencern is
profits. Whenaver concessions have been made te industry or private
jnterest the lines ef defense have contracted, wilderness has been
reduced, and values have been degraded,

Yours sincerely,

£liot Perter

cc Dre Edgar wWayburn




